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City of Brighton       
Assessing 
 

 
2021 FEBRUARY BOARD OF REVIEW – SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, February 19, 2021 
 

Current Chairperson James Grzelak called the 2021 February Board of Review-Special 
meeting to order on Thursday, February 19, 2021 at 11:37 am.  The meeting took place 
at Brighton City Hall Council Chambers, 200 N. First St. Brighton, MI  48116.  Due to The 
Covid-19 this meeting was held remotely. 
 
Present:  Chairperson James Grzelak.  Members: Derek Daskaluk, Shannon Frydl, and 
alternate member Susan Gloster.  Assessor of record Colleen Barton and Assistant 
Assessor Alex Wilkinson.  Public present: Susan Walters-Steinacker (Bakhaus).  
 
Assessor Colleen Barton will be the secretary of records for the Board of Review did roll 
call.  All members were present. 
 
Current Chairperson James Grzelak opened the call to the public.  Susan Walters-
Steinacker (Bakhaus) spoke at the call to the public. 
 
Current Chairperson James Grzelak closed the call to the public. 
 
Discussion and Election of the 2021 Chairperson.  Motion made by Derek Daskaluk to re- 
appoint James Grzelak as the 2021 Chairperson, seconded by Shannon Frydl & Susan 
Gloster.  Motion carried. 
 
Assessor Colleen Barton did a did roll call.  All members voted in favor to have current 
Chairperson James Grzelak be the Chairperson for 2021. 
 
Chairperson James Grzelak opened the call to the public.  Viktor Bubnou from Russia, 
Mathalie Smith from Israel, & resident Susan Walters-Steinacker (Bakhaus) spoke at the 
call to the public. 
 
Chairperson James Grzelak motioned to adjourn the meeting at 11:48 am, second by 
Derek Daskaluk & Shannon Frydl, motion carried. 
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